
The angel said “Good tidings. To you is born this day in the City of David, a 

Saviour, Christ the Lord.” Luke 2:14  

Dear colleagues, friends and family. 

We thank God for his blessings through Jesus Christ during 2024.  

 

Christmas is the 

global celebration 

of the birth of ‘the Saviour of the World’.  At the 

insistence of the Jewish Council in Jerusalem, the 

Roman authorities crucified Him, but Peter 

declared this was just the first part of God’s plan 

to abolish death; that the Saviour should first die 

for the sins of the world, and rise to life.  Jesus 

returned to heaven until it is time to fulfil the 

second part. Now the nations believe Jesus is 

Lord, then Israel will acclaim Him as their King and 

only then will He return to establish His kingdom 

on earth.  

The highlight for the year was a week in Labrador 

(Gold Coast) with Ellen’s sister, (Warwick, 

Tamborine mountain, and visiting relatives en 

route).   Julie-Ann celebrated her 50th birthday 

with a part; Kathleen and family joined us.   

We have had no major health issues but have slowed down a bit, both now 75 yo. Nevertheless, we 

have continued teaching in Sunday School and Primary SRE at Cargo and Borenore. Arthur is still 

supporting ASReml and Echidna.  Our friends Wayne and Evelyn from Bathurst have relocated to 

Wellington. 

  

We wish you all the best this Christmas and in 2025. 

Arthur & Ellen 

Arthur.gilmour@cargovale.com.au (0427 227 468) 
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